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WIRELESS TELECOMMUNICATIONS BUREAU 
APPROVES WITHDRAWAL OF  

EMERGENCY PETITION FOR RELIEF  
 
  
 On September 23, 1997, SuperCom Limited Partnership of Northern Michigan (SuperCom) 

filed an Emergency Petition for Relief (Petition) seeking waiver of the Commission’s freeze 
on acceptance of paging applications.  See Revision of Part 22 and Part 90 of the 
Commission's Rules to Facilitate Future Development of Paging Systems, Second Report 
and Order and Further Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, 12 FCC Rcd. 2732, 2739-40, ¶ 6, 
(1997). 

  
 On February 7, 2000, Superior Technologies, Inc. (the successor-in-interest to SuperCom) 

filed a Motion to Withdraw the Petition.  The Policy and Rules Branch of the Commercial 
Wireless Division has reviewed and hereby approves Superior Technologies, Inc. Motion to 
Withdraw the Emergency Petition for Relief of SuperCom Limited Partnership of Northern 
Michigan, filed on September 23, 1997, WT Docket 96-18. 

    
 Action by the Chief, Policy and Rules Branch, Commercial Wireless Division, Wireless 

Telecommunications Bureau.   
  
 For further information, contact Richard Arsenault at (202) 418-0920, Wireless 

Telecommunications Bureau, Commercial Wireless Division, Policy and Rules Branch. 
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